BVSA RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

August 11, 2021 Meeting Whiting Center Green Room 2PM

ATTENDEES: DEBBIE PAPAC, JOE HORSWELL, GARY ADAMS, KIMBERLY CLOW, TOM PAPAC, WILL HANDLEY, LINDA RICKETTS, JONI HENSCHE, WESLEY SHRYOCK, DEBBIE SHRYOCK

ABSENT: ADAM TIEFENTHALER NEW BVS DIRECTOR & TILLY RUSSEL

APPROVAL OF AGENDA AUGUST 11, 2021 MOTION TP, 2ND WH UNANIMOUS

APPROVAL OF MINUTES JUNE 2, 2021, APPROVED VIA E MAIL

GUESTS: NONE

<u>MEMBER COMMENTS:</u> Committee Members asked WS various Questions. Wes pleased to report start to finish of Warne LL Field took just 1 yr for use at BB Camp this year!! Future perhaps new bleachers & dugout. Need rainfall for 2 full lakes this winter. Lake testing weekly but losing water to evaporation. Haven't been able to collaborate with CSD on project i.e. lakes & Nature Path. Nature Path getting fill dirt & Road Base soon!!

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1) Beaubien Field -Gary Adams

- Baseball Camp Report: GA thanked Debbie Shryock for having such a great son in Wes who is an awesome General Manager for all of us in BVS! Thanks also to Debbie P, Joe H., Tilly, Rec staff, Matt Bryant and the 21 former UCLA players-which included 4 Major League Players who had 42 years of combined MLBB experience! Plus the 24 local coaches, many have helped for the past 7 years were awesome and camp could not have happened without ALL the volunteers. There were 78 players, 32 were 1st time at BB camp. The former Major League players gave all the kids at camp baseball cards of their time in MLBB, plus signed the cards for our players. The UCLA players really enjoyed the lunches of Pizza & chicken!! Thanks!!
- 2) <u>Nature Path:</u> Kimberly Clow: Dirt has been added to main 2 low lying areas on Nature Path (west dog leg & NW of Jack's Hole) in prep for Road Base!! We still have some concerns regarding drainage during wet season. (Hopefully we will have RAIN this year). WS stated that the areas that need help with drainage ditch may be addresses in winter. Plans are being made in prep for Jack's Hole for dredging.

 There are drainage plans for the low lying area at Cub Lake Path, just north of the basketball courts.

3) **RC Modelers-**Tom Papac

- When the water is put in for the nature Path trees & horse trough on the north side of Jack's Hole could a line be run to the RC car field for watering. Right now Thanks to Brandon for getting the water buffalo for the RC track occasionally. The modelers have found the track takes a lot of time to maintain, they are bringing a tractor out about 1 time each month.
- Open house for the RC area on July 17, served hot dogs/chips/water. 35 folks, ratio 3 to 1 kids to adults mainly interested in RC track. 4 new flying members!
- DP-Tom please have member keep numbers of participants.
- Would be nice to get a picnic table at the RC track viewing area. Is there one available anywhere?
- Will fly in WC one Sunday per month.

Sportsman Club Will Handley-The July 4^{th} Celebrations clearly brought people out of their hibernation as the Sportsman's Hot Dog Stand sold a record number of Hot Dogs. However, we also sold twice as many drinks, water and sodas, as we expected, which is partly a reflection of the number of people and the hot weather over the weekend. Overall, I think that the weekend's festivities were a huge success, which is a credit to the Association Staff, who were central to the planning

of the activities. THANK YOU! Estimated 6000 people! We hope to organize further events starting in September for members and non-members. Such as Deep Pit BBQ Sept DP suggested Again Name it "Meet your Neighbor Picnic" & Toys for Tots.

- 4) Pool Kimberly Clow- # of Grizzly Swimmers for June-244
 - *The Grizzlies will be competed in Kern Summer Rec League Swim Meets
 - *A few Grizzly Swimmers qualified for Junior Olympics when USA meets finally opened!
- *Grizzlies participating in Rummage Sale, Movie Night snacks & 4th July parade at Cub Lake to raise funds for Regulation Starting Blocks. Money Raised to Date: \$2319. TEAM START PLATFORMS SHOULD BE ON THE BVSA AGENDA NEXT WEEK.

*Off Season BVS Aquatics Orientations scheduled in August 14, 19, 26, 28 at 9AM (8:30am fast track)

- 5) <u>Tennis/Pickle Ball</u>: Linda Ricketts-All is good with Pickle Ball. Lots of folks involved! Rick has been doing lessons this summer with kids & adults. Tennis had a tournament. Great Turnout of Tennis & PB.
- 6) <u>Tailwaggers:</u> Joni_Hensche New Equipment for Agility Park to arrive in 5-7 days!! July & August Agility cancelled due to heat. Continued Weekly Nature Path walks. No one attending hikes due to heat. All will be scheduled for Sept & Oct. TOTALLY New Board with Kathy Kneer our RAC Rep. Nominee & Pres.
- 7) Recreation Report by Debbie Papac

<u>Pickle Ball & Tennis-</u> Rick will continue offering Pickleball instruction. Had Single Tourney, Over 50 Tourney + Extra Clinics. Lots of Participation!! Mark G. repairing area on PG Court for Bubbling. Rick is repairing Pavilion paint.

<u>Pool Projects:</u> Fencing around the new generator will happen eventually. The maintenance team is working on the OTCC and the Mulligan Room projects. The pool decking will be scheduled within good weather after those projects are completed.

1. The pool will remain open when the children go back to school starting Aug. 11th. There is a modified schedule posted (Noon to 5PM) and available with the changes. Release of liability forms required weekdays and parents must watch their children. Regular weekends with lifeguards on the stands will continue thru Sept.

Weight Room - All equipment is working right now.!!

<u>Whiting Center-</u>Staff changeovers for college has been the focus this month. Two new staff have joined our team,

<u>Special Events:</u> 4th of July went well. \$400 of Raffle Tickets. Need more folks for WC booth next year. The planning team is completing event critiques at this time. Does anyone from the RAC have any critiques?-received some.

The next Garrummage Sale is scheduled for Sept. 18th. We are now taking signups.

Bingo is back - the Grand Re-opening was last week with 78 people attending. The next is August 7^{th} at 12:30 in the afternoon. Halloween Carnival in October!!

Beaubien Field / Nature Path-

Another Doggy Pot station added-Thanks!

Proposed bike course in discussion. Need CSD approval if extensive work is done.

Grounds maintenance continues to water trees plus did great job of grading path for 5K

<u>Range:</u> The Range has been closed for the month of July because of the extreme drought conditions, high heat, and other factors. Right now there is only 1 ranger vehicle in use. It is planned to reopen after a range clean up period early in October, tentatively. Plus when the range opens would like to shooting event 1 X a month w/ Sportsman Club-Soda Can Shoot, Turkey Shoot, ect.

Campgrounds - Water Canyon Campground is open through October. Low usage, except for day use.

- JH-High Country Park & Water Canyon in state of disrepair. Needs Grading, tables and currently seems to be derelict Amenity. JH & DP to write up a report for Sept.
- At Town Center BBQs installed but ole ones we never removed.

<u>Lakes-</u> The Association has scheduled treatment to keep the lake from excessive algae this summer. This has been completed. Early test results indicate the treatment has been successful.

- Catfish eradication has started for the year plus successful Fishing Derby at 4th of July weekend. Another Derby is being planned for Labor Day. Will ask for Media Release when Photos of fish are submitted so they can be published.
- LQAC meets Aug 11 at 6PM to discuss updates

8) Assistant Recreation Manager- Joe Horswell

 JH to start organizing an Astronomy Club in BVS with awareness of our nighttime light pollution & amazing starlit sky. Our committee voted our 100% backing to this newly proposed Club.

9) Youth Sports Report- Tilly Russel

<u>Baseball Camp</u>: Tilly did an amazing job organizing Gary's Baseball Camp. Many hours went into this accomplishment by her, staff, volunteers and Matt Bryant. It was a 1st class camp, professional, thorough, and well-received.

- Heard nothing but compliments and appreciation for the camp
- Warne field was completed before the start of camp. HUGE appreciation to IGM and Matt Bryant along with other senior softball volunteers. The kids were excited to be able to use Warne Field opening day!!

T-Ball: End Saturday August 14th, 2021 & Pictures are this Saturday
44 Kids signed up 6 Teams 6 weeks of games

Basketball Leagues - Sign-ups are going on now to September 6th

Games Start: Friday, September 17th, 2021-Nov. 6 Practices start Monday Sept. 13th No games Oct. 29 or 30.

<u>Hockey:</u> Pick up/teaching games are ongoing for Wednesdays and Thursdays. This is ongoing until basketball starts









8) BVSA ADMIN REPORTS:

- *Wes Shryock-GM
- *Debbie Shryock-Project Manager
- *Adam Tiefenthaler-Smith-BVSA BoD Rep

<u>OLD BUSINESS:</u> <u>New Business: ACTION ITEMS:</u> JH & DP to write up a report for Sept. regarding Water Canyon & High Country Campgrounds with maintenance and upkeep concerns.

ADJOURNMENT 3:46PM NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 8 2PM WC GREEN ROOM

Respectfully Submitted, Kimberly Clow RAC Chair